
Dear , thank you for your request for information below. 

Much of the information is available on our website at www.humberside-pcc.gov.uk.  Where this is 

the case the information is exempt under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), 

because the information is accessible to you, as it is already in the public domain.  

However, in order to try to assist you I will provide the information and links but would appreciate it 

if, prior to submitting a request for information, you would check what information is already 

published and therefore readily available to you. 

1. Do you have a deputy/deputies PCC? 

Yes, as shown on the organisation chart that is available on our website http://www.humberside-

pcc.gov.uk/Document-Library/Working-for-You/Transparency/Who-we-are-and-what-we-do/OPCC-

staff-structure-1015.pdf 

2. If you do have a deputy/deputies, do they have any other paid work? If so what work?  

Yes, he is a remunerated director of a company, as shown on the disclosable interests form that is 

available on our website http://www.humberside-pcc.gov.uk/Document-Library/Working-for-

You/Transparency/Lists-and-Registers/Register-of-Interests.pdf 

 

3. What is the PCC's salary? 

£75,000, as shown on the organisation chart that is available on our website at the link provided.  

 

4. What is the total office annual wage bill? 

The annual salary cost (excluding the PCC and on-costs but including 50% funding of a Force 

secondee) is £855,036. 

5. How many FTE staff? 

There are 14 staff employed directly by the Police and Crime Commissioner, this includes the Deputy 

Police and Crime Commissioner and one member of staff who is externally funded (one of the posts 

is currently vacant).  There is one member of staff seconded from the Force whose salary is split 

50/50 between the Police and Crime Commissioner and the Force.  In addition there are a further 11 

members of staff also employed directly by the Police and Crime Commissioner but who provide 

services to both the Commissioner and to the Force.  The Commissioner meets the full cost of 

these.  This equates to 23.1 fte members of staff. 

6. How many deputy PCCs? 

1, as shown on the organisation chart that is available on our website at the link provided. 

 

7. How many FTE (Full Time Equivalent) staff working on communications/PR? 

1. 

 

8. How much has the office spent on external consultants since it was established? 
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Details are shown in the 

table below: 

      

         

   2012/13* 2013/14 2014/15 2015/16** TOTAL  

   £ £ £ £   

         

  Human Resources 

Support 

18,245 23,750 1,910 0 43,905  

  Treasury 

Management Advice 

4,948 9,075 8,646 3,646 26,315  

         

   23,193 32,825 10,556 3,646 70,220  

         

  * includes payments post creation of OPCC     

  ** Year to date        

         

9. What proportion of office staff from BAME backgrounds? 

0, as shown on the organisation chart that is available on our website at the link provided. 

10. Has the PCC confirmed their intention to run again in next year's 2016 election? 

Yes. 

I hope you find this information helpful.  If you think that we have not supplied information in 

accordance with our Publication Scheme or under general rights of access then you have the right to 

ask for an internal review.  Any request for an internal review should be made within 30 days and 

addressed to: 

Martin Scoble 
Chief Executive 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Humberside 
The Lawns 
Harland Way 
Cottingham 
HU16 5SN  
 

E-mail: pcc@humberside.pnn.police.uk 

We would aim to complete an internal review within 20 working days. 

 

mailto:pcc@humberside.pnn.police.uk


If you are not content with the outcome of an internal review, you have the right to apply directly to 

the Information Commissioner for a decision.  The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 

Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9  5AF. 

Yours sincerely  

Louise Johnson 

 

 

 


